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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Honorable Members of the City Council

FROM:
Council President Anna Lopez Brosche


RE:
Task Force on Open Government 
BACKGROUND:  
A transparent and open government is an essential element of a free and democratic society:  enabling citizens to exercise their civic duties of influencing legislation, holding government accountable, facilitating an informed public that supports public initiatives, and increasing public trust in government.  A recent study by OpenGov showed that 66% of city officials indicate they are unable to effectively share information and 64% report that such inability has led to an uninformed public.  

Currently, the public engages with its government through phone calls, letters, e-mails, community meetings, and 3-minute public comment periods at City Council meetings; these methods often involve one-way communication to the legislators and not meaningful two-way dialogue on issues.  The public also engages with government through consuming media reporting on public sector activities; this method is also one-way communication and not true engagement with representative government.  


The legislative process is designed to allow public involvement through the typical 5-week cycle through which a piece of legislation must travel.  Even so:  (1) legislative meetings take place downtown in an 840-square mile city, (2) the dates on which legislation will be debated in committee meetings requires intense monitoring and can change with as little notice as finding out while sitting in a committee meeting that action on a particular piece of legislation has been deferred to a future date, (3) allowing public comment in committee meetings takes place at the discretion of the committee chair, and (4) there have been numerous occasions where citizens come to a regular City Council meeting to voice their concerns about a legislative matter, only to find that the bill was on 3rd reading and voted upon prior to a public comment period.  Considering the various factors and parties involved in the creation and deliberation of legislation, navigating the legislative process is not easy to do or understand, particularly for citizens new to the process of engaging with their local government.

I know of no city official, elected or otherwise, that is not interested in helping our constituents more effectively engage with their government.  At the same time, it is easy to be engrossed in our work as elected and city officials, to develop routines of serving the public, to engage with citizens through community meetings and archaic forms of communication, and to advocate for legislative initiatives.  These important responsibilities consume our efforts and leave no room for challenging whether or not we are doing our best to facilitate easy access to government and government officials.

Ultimately, government has a responsibility to represent the people and the people’s interests and ensuring an open government is a basic building block to effective government.


Government of the people, by the people, for the people, shall not perish from the Earth. – Abraham Lincoln


I am hereby establishing a Task Force on Open Government and have asked Hank Coxe and Dr. Sherry Magill to serve as co-chairs of a 13-member body representing people in the community who have a keen interest in serving and carrying out its charge.

CHARGE:
Study the legislative process and the methods by which the public accesses government.  Make recommendations for how the City of Jacksonville can be more open and accessible to the public, while maintaining a healthy perspective of the costs and benefits of such recommendations.  Include in your recommendations suggestions for how the City of Jacksonville can institutionalize transparency.
CHAIRS:
Hank Coxe, Bedell, Dittmar, DeVault, Pillans & Coxe, P.A., Co-chair

Dr. Sherry Magill, Jessie Ball duPont Fund, Co-Chair
MEMBERS:  
Ywana Allen, City of Jacksonville Ethics Commission

Rachael Fortune, Jacksonville Public Education Fund

Abel Harding, Iberia Bank


The Honorable Alberta Hipps, Hipps Group, Inc.

Ron Littlepage

Michael Lockamy, Bedell, Dittmar, DeVault, Pillans & Coxe, P.A.


The Honorable Maria Mark, UNF Environmental Center


Audrey Moran, Baptist Health


The Honorable Jim Overton, ERA Davis & Linn


Sabeen Perwaiz, Florida Nonprofit Alliance

Cleve Warren, Florida State College at Jacksonville Foundation

DEADLINE:
I look for this body to bring forth a final report of recommendations by June 30, 2018.
I would like to thank Hank Coxe and Dr. Sherry Magill for agreeing to co-chair this task force and lead us in our work.  I also appreciate the willingness of the task force members, representing individuals with and without government experience, to devote the necessary attention to ensure our government works for the people.  
ALB/js
cc:  
Council Members/Staff

        
Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division


Carol Owens, Chief, Legislative Services Division


Jessica Matthews, Legislative Supervisor



Paula Shoup, Information Systems Administrators


Kyle Billy, Council Auditor
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